KEA Assessment Bill Proposal

INTENT OF THE BILL

Hold in abeyance all components of the current Commonwealth Accountability Testing System except those needed to maintain No Child Left Behind compliance for the July, 2008 through June, 2010 biennium.

Re examine the current KY Program of Studies and Core Content for Assessment with the aim of narrowing the standards in all currently assessed content areas in order to facilitate mastery learning while maintaining high expectations for all learners.

Research the most effective methods for assessing student learning and incorporate them into a newly designed accountability system.

ACTIONS NEEDED TO SUPPORT THE INTENT

Suspend CATS assessment in social studies, practical living-vocational studies, arts and humanities, and writing portfolio while requiring that instruction continue in these content areas and that a working writing portfolio be kept.  The alternate portfolio would only address reading, math, and science at the currently required grade levels.  This suspension would begin with the July, 2008 school year and continue until a newly designed assessment system is introduced during the July, 2010 school year.

Immediately begin a revamping of content standards in all areas currently assessed by CATS.  This revamping should include content specific committees with significant pre K-12 classroom teacher involvement as well as post secondary instructors.  The resulting standards should be fewer in number, clear, concise, and focused on critical knowledge, skills, and capacities.  These standards would define the content to be assessed by the newly designed system.

KDE along with representatives from all facets of the education community and nationally recognized experts in the field of assessment will research techniques currently being used to assess student learning with the intent of finding those techniques that will best assess student progress toward mastery of standards and promote quality teaching.  Their recommendations would be incorporated into a newly designed assessment for use beginning with the July, 2010 school year.

The bill will need to be filed with an emergency clause.

